
Peacebuilding Commission’s advice to the Security Council on South Sudan 

11 March 2024 

 

The Peacebuilding Commission (PBC) welcomes South Sudan’s National Peacebuilding 

Priorities Framework Document and its continued engagement with the Peacebuilding 

Commission. The Commission wishes to advise the Security Council to consider: 

 

1. Reiterating its commitment to support South Sudan’s peacebuilding and sustaining 

peace efforts. 

2. While recognizing some progress 



Ad Hoc High-Level Committee for South Sudan (C5); the Intergovernmental Authority 

for Development (IGAD), including the Reconstituted Joint Monitoring and Evaluation 

Commission (RJMEC); national institutions; and civil society. 

10. Noting with concern the continuing intercommunal violence, especially against women 

and children, calling on the RTGoNU to strengthen social cohesion in South Sudan, 

including through community-led peace dialogue processes to increase intercommunal 

security and national reconciliation initiatives. 

11. Supporting enhancing the capacity of national justice actors across South Sudan to 

reinforce the rule of law and effectively investigate, prosecute and adjudicate serious 

crimes, in particular sexual- and gender-based violence and conflict-related sexual 

violence. 

 


